
  

 

The Fell Pony Society Guard of Honour for HM The Queen’s 90th Birthday at Windsor 
Castle, July 2016 

Photo by kind permission of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. Photographer: E. Zielinska-Millar 
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Society Merchandise 

Top row and 2nd row right: 

2017 Calendar, 

£5.50 plus £1.50 p & p 

 

2nd row left and below: 

Christmas Cards – pack of 5,  

one design. £2.50 plus £1.50 p & p 
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Patron: Her Majesty the Queen 
 

President: Miss M G Longsdon MBE 
Chairman: Mrs Eileen A Walker 

Vice-Chairman: Mr Andrew Thorpe 
Secretary: Mrs K Wilkinson 

 
Society Office 

Bank House, Boroughgate, Appleby, Cumbria CA16 6XF 
Tel/fax: 01768 353100 

E-mail: secretary@fellponysociety.org.uk 
http://www.fellponysociety.org.uk 

 

Council 

To retire 2017: Mr P Boustead, Miss R Brunskill, Mrs S Brunskill, Miss J Glass. 

To retire 2018: Miss B Bell, Mr J Potter, Mr C Roberts, Mr D Wilkinson. 

To retire 2019: Mr G H B Mallinson, Mr P Metcalfe, Mr W S Potter,  

Miss C Simpson. 

To retire 2020: Mrs A Bell, Mrs S Charlton, Mrs G M Cockbain, Mr M Goddard. 

To retire 2021: Mrs S Millard, Mrs C H Robinson, Mr A Thorpe, Mrs E Walker. 
 

Magazine Editor and FPS Webmaster: Sue Millard 
Daw Bank, Greenholme, Tebay, Penrith, Cumbria CA10 3TA  

Tel: +44 (0)1539 624636. E-mail: sue@dawbank.co.uk 

Fell Pony Sales List:  Please contact the Office 

Show Affiliation Secretary:  Mrs Michelle Thorpe, Winterbutlee Farm, Shawforth, 
Nr Rochdale, Lancashire, OL12 8XE. Tel: 01706 853843. Fax: 01706 217886.  

E-mail: info@wellbrowfell.co.uk 

Press Officer:  Claire Simpson, Hale Bank, Hale, Nr Milnthorpe, Cumbria LA7 7BL. 
Tel: 07767 838662. E-mail: Claire.halebank@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Registered Office:  Brosnans Chartered Accountants, Enterprise House,  
56-58 Main Street, High Bentham, Lancaster LA2 7HY 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 
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2016 
29 Oct—FPS Annual Show and Sale, 

NW Auctions, Kendal 
13 Nov, 11am—Foal and Youngstock 

Show, Newton Rigg, Nr Penrith, 
CA11 0AH.  

 
 

Please check the FPS website for 
confirmation of dates. 

 
 

2017 
1 Jan—FPS Membership due for 

renewal 
1 Feb—FPS Magazine deadline 
1 April—AGM, Orton 
20 May—Stallion Show, Dalemain 
11 June—South Cumbria Show 
6 August—Breed Show, Dalemain 
10 Sept—Southern Show 
Sept TBA—Performance Trials 
28 Oct—Annual Show and Sale 
 

Advance Notice of Dates for 2016-2017 
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Council Information 

Disclaimer 

Whereas every care is taken to publish accurate information, the Editor and 
Council of the Fell Pony Society do not necessarily agree with all the views 
expressed within the Fell Pony Society Magazine and cannot accept any 

liability for erroneous opinions or suggestions in the Magazine. 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 

Alison Bell:   07765 405509, E-mail: 

pjamesbell @hotmail.com 

Barbara Bell:   01697 478644 

Peter Boustead:   01524 38366 

Rachael Brunskill: 07990 606362,  E-

mail: fpsshowsecretary @hotmail.com 

Susan Brunskill:   01768 870844, E-

mail: hynholme @hotmail.com 

Sarah Charlton:   01434 673262, 
Fax: 01434 673852, E -mai l :  

linnelwood @gmail.com 

Glenis Cockbain:   01768 772133 

Jane Glass:   01509 880261 

Michael Goddard:   01258 817161, 

E-mail: g.michaelrichard @yahoo.com 

Barry Mallinson:   01228 675814, 

Mobile:   07787 888750 

Paul Metcalfe:   01539 621655 

Sue Millard:   01539 624636, E-mail: 

sue @dawbank.co.uk 

Bill Potter, Home/fax:   01931 

716267 

John Potter: 01539624002, E-mail:  

greenholmeponies @mail.com  

Colin Roberts:   01539 624291 

Christine Robinson, Home/Fax:   
01946 861302, E-mail: Christine 

@kerbeck-fell-ponies.co.uk 

Claire Simpson:   07767 838 662, E-

mail: claire.halebank@yahoo.co.uk 

Andrew Thorpe:   01706 853843 

Eileen Walker:   01388 763607,  
Mobile: 07990 521205, E-mail: Eileen 

@rackwoodfellponies.co.uk 

David Wilkinson:   01768 352861, E-
m a i l :  w i l k i n s o n f e l l p o n i e s 

@hotmail.co.uk 
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I would like to tell you about our Fell Lass who 

was officially 40 on 1st  May 2016. 

Lass, or Greenholme Feather, is still going 
strong despite the weather and she spends her 
time with fellow Fells Gypsy of Browedge who is 
29 this year and Heltondale Dainty (one of the 
foundation mares of the Murthwaites), 25 this 
year. Despite her age Lass is still looking a pic-

ture and won the veterans’ show at Bury aged 38.  

We would love people to meet her, but now 
distance travel is a bit beyond her and therefore 

no more Fell shows. 

The lovely drawing is by Julia Mitchell from rough sketches. 

Best Wishes, 

Anthony Stephens & Katharyn McVicker, Tottington, Bury  

Letters to the Editor 

Editorial 

Patron’s Lunch 

We were very proud and privileged to represent the Fell Pony Society at the 
Patron’s lunch on the Mall in London on the 12th June. It was a fantastic day, 
with a lovely hamper full of delightful food and drink, for lunch and afternoon 
tea. We were very lucky to be seated at the top of the Mall near the stage, where 

we had a great view of the Queen and all the royal family.   

The entertainment for the day was amazing, it was a day to remember despite 
the torrential rain. Thank you to those responsible for the privilege. We really did 

have a great time. 

Ian and Sue Brunskill, Hynholme Fell Ponies 

Only a brief note this time round. My driving gelding Mr T (Tebay Tommy) was 
PTS this morning at the age of 29. Although he kept condition well up to last 
winter, he became very stiff behind with arthritis this year and also lost some 
teeth. Even on good going through the summer in his loan home near Millom he 

continued to lose weight, so we decided not to make him face another winter.  

I am getting this issue of the magazine together in the run-up to an operation to 
replace my arthritic right hip, so I hope the medical team have taken note that I 

am not short of either teeth or condition.  

Sue 
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Our very sincere thanks to H.M. The Queen for so kindly inviting us all to a very 
special and unique ‘Birthday Party’ at Windsor. My thanks also for so much willing 
help in organising the event and especially to all of you who brought ponies. They 
looked lovely and, considering we were all tackling a new venture, behaved re-

markably well! 

One noticeable point was the fantastic atmosphere of the weekend, positively 
bubbling with happiness and excitement! A great advert for the Breed and The 

Fell Pony Society at its very best. 

Another event on our calendar is the ‘Auction of Promises and Gifts’ with supper 
at The Stoneybeck Inn on Saturday October 15th at 7pm. Any gifts and ideas will 
be really welcome. Tickets (limited to 100) are available from the office, at 

£12.50. Meanwhile it ‘promises’ to be a really great evening.  

See you there. 

Mary 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Autumn 2016 

Letters to the Editor (continued) 

FPS Breeders Award 

I was interested to see in the report of the 2015 Drybarrows Breeders Award 
that 59 different studs took part, which is great. A Breeders trophy is a fantastic 
idea, but my concern is that the present points structure actually restricts the 
realistic chance of winning to a mere handful of studs, as it rewards quantity not 
quality. The studs that are regularly producing the most foals every year are 
always going to win, irrespective of the quality of these ponies. Is that right? We 
should reflect on the fact that this trophy was presented in memory of Chris 
Thompson, with a lifetime’s interest in the breed as a breeder, whose primary 
focus was to breed quality ponies, many of which have had a lasting influence in 

the Fell breed. It should be a very prestigious award to compete for.  

I would suggest that only in-hand classes for mares, stallions and young stock up 
to three years old be eligible, and that the FPS Youngstock show held every 
autumn should be included as a qualifying show for this award. The allocation of 

the points should reflect quality and be in the region of: 

Supreme Champion, 25pts; Reserve Champion, 15pts; Best of, 10pts; Class 

winner, 8pts; 2nd, 6pts; 3rd, 4pts. 

The Breeders Award would then reward the breeding of quality ponies rather 
than quantity and reflect far better Chris Thomson’s ideas on breeding Fell 

ponies.  

Ian Smith & Alistair Smith, Bracklinn Fell Ponies 

Ed: This will be discussed at Council in November  
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Chairman’s Report—September 2016 

The Fell Pony Society has had a very busy and successful year following on from 
the great results at Olympia at the end of 2015. Our ponies have excelled in many 
equine disciplines and have had splendid coverage in the equine magazines.  Also, 
our happy hackers had the chance to get into the limelight in an experience of a 
lifetime at the 90th Birthday Guard of Honour Ride at Windsor Castle in July. I 

believe it has been a truly memorable 2016. 

Sadly we have lost several valued members and Fell pony supporters since I 
wrote my last report. Anne Carslaw, Carol Anne King and Mr Jewitt were all 
valued members and will be sadly missed; Mr William (Bill) Steadman from 
Brough, who had reached his 100th birthday shortly before his death, bred ponies 
under the Low Green and Bullistone prefixes; also Barbara Muller from Germany.  

We send our deepest sympathy to their families and friends. 

A great deal of my summer was spent helping our President, Mary Longsdon 
MBE, arrange the ‘Guard of Honour’ ride. It all began in March with thoughts of 
choosing a suitable birthday card for H M The Queen. A North East artist, Shelly 
Gilson, came to my aid and designed and produced the perfect card which was 
posted to Buckingham Palace before 21st April. I then deliberated on the type of 
shirt everyone should wear for the Windsor Castle event and the logo to go on it.  
GG Gear at Darlington kindly gave me samples of their rugby shirts and Mary and I 
agreed on a red, white and blue theme. On the 4th attempt the logo was agreed 
and an order for 273 shirts was placed. Mary took on the responsibility of sourcing 
and ordering the stables and toilets but both of these had to be increased when 
Her Majesty gave permission for us to have more than 90 ponies. A generator, for 
the running of the toilets, was kindly donated by A Plant, Cumbria, and 
transported to Windsor by the Mallinson family. We were extremely grateful to 
have the bedding donated by BEDMAX shavings, especially as most people did not 
have any space to carry anything else in their horseboxes that weekend. 
Katherine and Carol in the office were very obliging and put all of the rider and 
guest information onto a spreadsheet for me so that I could select and use the 
information. The saying ‘it’ll be all right on the night’ kept coming to mind when 
we suddenly realised the large number of people involved. Mary reminded 
everyone at the briefing on the morning of 17th July that we could not have a 
rehearsal so it had to be right first time, and it was. Those of you who attended 
will never forget the sea of red shirts as we rode up to Windsor Castle and our 
guests, wearing blue shirts, standing around the paddock when H M The Queen 
came to meet the ponies. I hope that you have all bought a copy of the DVD 
covering this event and had the opportunity to read the list of ponies who took 
part.  Seventy-two different prefixes took part which is a valuable record for the 

future.     

The Society shows have all been well attended by exhibitors and spectators.  
Katie Raine was delighted to win the Stallion Show championship in May with her 



9 

 

stallion Lunesdale Black Ice II. The South Cumbria Show Supreme Champion was 
Banksgate Elidor owned by Francesca Hoggarth. Margaret Wilson had several 
ponies in the ribbons at the Breed Show in August but it was Townend Fantasy 
who was awarded Supreme Champion. The Southern Show in September gave the 
Supreme Championship to Deborah Vychinski’s stallion Boutime Wooster. Well 
done to everyone involved in running these shows and to all exhibitors for making 

the effort to take part. 

I attended a Rare Breeds meeting at Stoneleigh during July where it was decided 
to establish a Equine Rare Breeds GB group to form a strong, knowledgeable, 

single voice to advise Defra on matters regarding the Single Equine Database.  

During 2016 the Society introduced a Stallion Grading scheme. In this first year 
2yr & 3yr old colts and stallions were eligible to come forward to be graded. In 
2017 this scheme will be offered to all colts and stallions 2yrs and above. Full 

details of dates and venues will be published on our website early next year. 

As the nights begin to close in and the annual agricultural shows are over my 
thoughts turn to weaning foals and our autumn sale at North West Auctions near 
Kendal on 29th October. I hope prices continue to be buoyant and all breeders are 
rewarded for their efforts. If you are considering owning another Fell pony then 
please come along and support our breeders. If you are unsure of how to buy at 
an auction, then contact North West Auctions before the sale and find out or ask 

any Council member. 

Best Wishes 

Eileen 

As I write this report we are moving into Autumn and it seems a long time since 

we visited Windsor on a glorious Summer weekend. 

It was an extremely busy time for Carol and me, preparing for the Windsor 
Guard of Honour, but seeing all the ponies and riders together with the Queen’s 
team and her ridden ponies following the carriage and led by Carltonlima Emma 
on the Sunday, made it all worth while. Well done to our President, Mary and 
Chairman, Eileen, together with Terry Pendry for getting the event together. It 
was enjoyed by all and not least by HM The Queen, and it has proved to generate 

massive publicity for the Fell Pony. 

The Stallion Show & Breed Show were well supported by both exhibitors and 
spectators and The South Cumbria Show also enjoyed continuous success again 
this year. Thank you to all those who gave sponsorship, and who helped in any 

way to make these events a success. 

Many members have done their best to promote the Fell Pony at events other 
than shows and our newly formed Promotions Team have been busy promoting the 

Fell Pony at events throughout Cumbria. Well done to everyone involved. 

Secretary and Treasurer’s Report 
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• Council have agreed that visitors to the office can only be admitted by 
appointment. Alternatively any Society business can be carried out by phone, 
email, or post, or message through the letter box at Bank House. Please do not 

make a special trip to Appleby without making an appointment first. 

• With regard to the EU referendum, DEFRA have reminded Passport Issuing 
Organisations that the UK is still part of the EU and the laws relating to Horse 
Passports still apply until the UK actually leaves the EU. Owners must still identify 
their horses and abide by the medication arrangements. The following rules 

continue to apply: 

i) a change of ownership should be notified to the Society within 30 days of 

the change.  

ii) applications for passports should be received in the office by 31 December 

in the year of birth. 

iii) the passport should be returned to the Society when a pony dies. It can of 

course be returned to you, if requested, after cancellation. 

iv) Please remember to check your passports, particularly those issued prior to 
10 June 2004, as they may not have been updated with a ‘Section IX’ page 
(usually the back page). Without this page, the passport is no longer valid 

and it is illegal to transport or sell a pony without it.   

• Service Books / online notifications of coverings must be notified to the 
Society by 31 December—ie, in the year of covering. If not, then any resulting foal 

will have to be DNA typed to confirm the sire prior to registration.  

• Just a reminder that new registration forms have been printed for 2016, so 

please do not use the old ones as they cannot be accepted. 

Thank you to our Patron, Her Majesty The Queen, for her donation sent together 

with warmest wishes for the forthcoming year.  

The Horserace Betting Levy Board have advised that our grant for 2017 will be 
approximately the same level as this year, and we are very grateful for this help. 
In April 2017 the way the money is collected from the Horserace betting industry 
will change to include online betting. It is probable that there will still be a grant 

paid to the rare breeds but not sure how much until after 2017.  

Breyer, the USA company that produces horse models, introduced a new one of 
the Fell pony "Carltonlima Emma", the pony that HM The Queen rides. Breyer are 

kindly donating a portion of the sales of this model to the Fell Pony Society.  

I would like to thank Eileen Walker and Council for their continued support, and 

also Carol and Elizabeth who make up our efficient office team.  

Best wishes,  

Katherine Wilkinson   

From The Office 
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Membership Type  UK Fee  Overseas Fee  

Full  £25  £30  

Associate  £15  £20  

Junior  £15  £20  

Family  £50  £60  

 

The range of overseas membership types has been extended to mirror the UK 

types, with an additional charge to cover the cost of overseas postage.  

 

An Associate member is unlikely to own a pony and therefore will not wish to 

take advantage of the pony related privileges of membership.  

 

Family membership may be applied for by married or co-habiting couples and 
their children under the age of 18 years, all residing at the same address. The two 
adult members enjoy the rights and privileges of full membership, and the 
children the rights and privileges of junior membership. Full details are in Section 

2 of the Articles of Association.  

 

Membership Renewal 

Society memberships fall due on 1 January annually.  
 

No member is entitled to vote for the election of Council if his/her subscription 
to the Society has not been paid on or before 15 February or to vote at an EGM/
AGM if his/her subscription has not been paid by the date of the meeting (1 April 

2017). 
 

If subscriptions have not been received by the time we send out the Spring 
Magazine, a reminder slip is enclosed. Alternatively, members can arrange to pay 

their subscription by standing order on 1 January each year. 

Membership Fees 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 
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  UK  Overseas  
 Member Non-Member Member Non-Member 

Registration 

to 30 November     

Colt £10 £20 £15 £25 

Filly £15 £30 £20 £35 

December     

Colt  £20 £40 £25 £45 

Filly £30 £60 £35 £65 

Late Registration £50 £100 £55 £105 

(does not include cost of parentage test)     

Transfer £10 £20 £15 £25 

Transfer to Gelding Free Free Free Free 

Prefix £40 £50 £60 £70 

Stallion Licence See page 24 

FIS Kit £40 £50 £45 £55 

DNA Kit £50 £60 £55 £65 

Duplicate Passport £50 £60 £55 £65 

(does not include cost of parentage test)  

Fees & Charges 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 

FELL PONY SOCIETY BANK DETAILS 

Account Name: The Fell Pony Society Limited.  

Bank: Lloyds, Penrith.  

Address: 5 – 6 King Street, Penrith, Cumbria CA11 7AP.  

Sort Code: 30-16-28. Account Number: 00254896.  

BIC LOYDGB21572. IBAN GB86 LOYD 3016 2800 2548 96. 

 

All Bank transfers should be in English pounds sterling – any charges should be 
paid in the country of origin. Also, our bank makes a charge for the receipt of an 
electronic transfer from overseas – please add £2 for transactions up to £100 and 

£7 for transactions greater than £100. 
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Conservation Grazing Sub-Committee 

Chairman: Mrs Eileen A Walker, Telephone: 01388 763607.  

 E-mail: eileen@rackwoodfellponies.co.uk  

Mrs CH Robinson, Mrs S Charlton, Miss R Dalton, Miss N Evans and Mr A Thorpe. 

Judges Sub-Committee 

Chairman: Miss Georgina Callister, 53 Meadow Vale, Seaton, Workington, Cumbria 

CA14 1SD.  Telephone: 01900 66526.  

Secretary: Ms Anne Armstrong-Foxton, Beckside, Rosehill, Gilsland, Carlisle, CA8 

7DP. E-mail: anne.a_foxton@btinternet.com 

Five judges from the FPS Panel are chosen at random at a Council meeting to 
serve on this Committee. Of these five, two are selected to remain on for two 

years, with 3 new judges selected at random plus two as reserves. 

Overseas Sub-Committee 

Chairman: Mrs Sue Millard, Daw Bank, Greenholme, Tebay, Penrith, Cumbria  

CA10 3TA. Telephone: 01539 624636. E-mail: sue@dawbank.co.uk  

Miss GM Callister, Mr GHB Mallinson, Mr C Roberts and Mrs CH Robinson. 

Show Sub-Committee 

Chairman: Mrs CH Robinson, North Fell Dyke, Lamplugh, Workington,  

Cumbria, CA14 4SH. Telephone: 01946 861302.  

 E-mail: christine@kerbeck-fell-ponies.co.uk 

Secretary: Miss Rachael Brunskill. E-mail: fpsshowsecretary@hotmail.com 

Mr I Brunskill, Mr M Goddard, Mr B Mallinson, Miss H Mawrey and Mr D Wilkinson. 

Promotions Sub-Committee 

Chairman: Mrs Susan Brunskill, The Ramblings, Renwick, Penrith, Cumbria  

CA10 1JT. Tel: 01768 870844. E-mail: Hynholme@hotmail.com  

Secretary: Mrs Alison Bell. Treasurer: Miss Rachael Brunskill.  

Mrs S Millard, Mrs K Ellis, Mrs CH Robinson and Miss N Evans. 

Sub-Committees 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 
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The 200 Club: Draw Results 2016 
 

  Nos Name  Prize 
2016    
     
Jan '16    
1st 237 Mrs C Jobson  £25.00  
2nd 363 Mrs J Blair  £15.00  
3rd 435 Mrs G Cockbain  £10.00  
4th 228 Miss J H Woods  £5.00  
    
Feb '16    
1st 201 Mrs B Page  £25.00  
2nd 261 Mrs JHF Thompson   

   £15.00  
3rd 318 Mrs A Higgins  £10.00  
4th 294 Mrs H Wenden  £5.00  
Mar '16    
1st 274 Mrs V Morris  £25.00  
2nd 347 Miss J Duffin  £15.00  
3rd 283 Mrs S Clowes  £10.00  
4th 259 Mrs M Davies  £5.00  
    
Apr '16    
1st 424 Miss C A Pollitt  £25.00  
2nd 241 Miss G A West  £15.00  
3rd 396 Mrs G M Noble  £10.00  
4th 408 Mr J Waples  £5.00  

    
May '16    
1st 288 Mrs F Carradus  £25.00  
2nd 298 Mr B Hope  £15.00  
3rd 238 Mrs R Chadwick  £10.00  
4th 327 Miss M G Longsdon  £5.00  
    
Jun '16    
1st 259 Mrs M Davies  £25.00  
2nd 393 Mrs D Bowles  £15.00  
3rd 306 Mr D Wilkinson  £10.00  
4th 265 Mrs J A Hill  £5.00  
 
  
  
 
 The 200 

CLUB is 

CLOSING 

THE FELL PONY SOCIETY 

Council have decided that the 200 Club will cease at the end of 
October 2016, as it has been running with fewer than 200 members 
for some time. The last draw, for September and October, will take place 
at the ‘Promise Auction and Supper’ on Sat 15th October. We would like to 
thank everyone who has given their support over the years. It may be that 
you have paid for draws beyond October 2016; if you would like a refund 
please apply either to Tracey Mallinson, email  tracykirkby@btinternet.com, 
or to the FPS office, email secretary@fellponysociety.org.uk.  Alternatively 
any outstanding money will be treated as a donation. 
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Held at Orton Market Hall on Saturday 2 April 2016  

Mrs Walker opened the meeting and welcomed everyone and told members of 
the friends that the Society had lost over the last twelve months: Mr H Tunstall, 
Ravenstonedale, Member & Breeder of the Foggy Gill ponies; Mr T B Capstick, 
Ravenstonedale, Breeder of the Murthwaite ponies; and Mr E Blockley, Yorkshire, 
FPS judge. She asked members to show respect to them and their families by 

observing a one minute’s silence.  

1 Apologies for absence 

 Apologies were received from: Ms S Albrecht, Mr A Ashcroft, Mrs F & Miss L 
Awde, Mrs S Barbour, Miss B Bell, Mr M, Mrs S and Sophie Brown,  Mr I Brunskill, 
Mrs S Camp, Mrs L Chamberlain, Miss L Charlton, Mrs S Densham, The Ellis Family,  
Ms J Fairburn, Miss H Fell, Miss J Glass, Mrs S Hardy, Mrs C Merry, Mrs F Miller,  Mr 
A W Morland, Mrs C Morton, Mr GH Morton, Mrs M Murray, Miss B Potter, Mrs P 
Randell Mrs J Rawden,  Mr J M Rawlinson,  Mr W Robinson, Mrs C Ross-Thomson, 
Miss C Savage, Mrs A Torode, Mrs J Ward and Mrs E Whitley, Mr D & Miss M 

Wilkinson, Mrs M Wilson. 

2 Approval and adoption of EGM & Annual General Meeting Minutes of 28 

March 2015  

Mrs Morland asked that the minutes be corrected where they stated that Mr 
Howe was applauded by members to say “by some members” and “certainly not 
all”, and also in the following paragraph Mrs Morland asked that the minutes be 
changed where stated that Miss Charlton was applauded by members to add “by 

some members not all”. 

Mrs Walker agreed that the minutes would be corrected and asked if the 
remainder of the minutes could now be approved. Mrs Ashcroft asked if she could 
make a point: that Mrs Walker had agreed that the minutes would be corrected 
but as they have already been published, she suggested that Council should 
consider that the minutes of the AGM should be circulated to those present so 
that issues like those raised can be ironed out before they are published. Mrs 
Walker responded by saying that it could be considered by Council at the May 
meeting but it hadn’t been done in the past. Mrs Ashcroft said that part of the 
issue was the length of time between the minutes going out to members and the 
AGM, so she suggested the minutes be circulated shortly after the meeting while 
matters were fresh in people’s minds and issues could be reported back prior to 

them being published. 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the FPS, 2016 
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Mrs Walker asked for a proposer and seconder for approval of the minutes apart 
from the issues raised, which would be recorded in the Autumn magazine. 
Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Miss Simpson and seconded by Miss 

Parker. 

Mrs Walker asked for a proposer and seconder for the minutes of the EGM. 
Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Miss Simpson and seconded by Mrs 

Millard and agreed by members.  

3 Matters arising from the minutes of the EGM and the Annual General Meeting 

held on 28 March 2015  

Mrs Morland asked if the matter relating to the publishing of the Council 
meeting minutes had been discussed as she had not received any feedback on the 
matter, and if legal advice had been taken. Mrs Walker confirmed the matter had 
been discussed at Council and that legal advice had been taken advising not to 
publish the minutes from the Council meetings. Mrs Walker reported that certain 
points that members need to know about would be displayed on the FPS website, 
and Mrs Millard confirmed that this is already being done. Mrs Ashcroft asked if 

she could have a copy of that legal advice.   

Mrs Plank asked if the meeting could move on from this matter. She said that 
the AGM minutes have to be circulated to members prior to approval at the AGM, 
and it doesn’t matter whether it’s in the earlier magazine or in the magazine 
issued immediately before the AGM. The minutes are not approved until the AGM, 
so are not ‘published’. She also said that many people would not understand legal 
documents and they could be mis-understood. She saw no reason at all why the 

average member should be entitled to see privileged documents.  

Mr Quick said that it was his right to receive answers and that legal documents 
should be accessible to members if requested. Mrs Walker responded by saying 
that Council should have access to legal documents but not members. Mrs Walker 
asked Mr Quick to put his request in writing and it would be dealt with by Council. 
Mrs Ashcroft said that if a member requested to see the legal document referred 
to earlier, then unless there was an extremely good reason she could not see why 

Council could justify withholding it.  

Chairman’s Report 

Mrs Walker began by saying that in her report last year she had talked about all 
the challenges that she as Chairman, and the Society, had faced during the 
previous 24 months.  Many of those things were out of her control and just had to 
be dealt with.  This year she wanted to be more positive and explain some of the 

things that she is actively involved with.  
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When Betty Walker retired, Mrs Walker volunteered to look after the stallion 
service books and keep records on each licensed stallion in the UK and overseas.  
She offered to do this important role because of her interest in Fell pony 
breeding.  During December and January each year she updates the database with 
the service records from that season.  Members may be interested to know that at 
the end of January 2016 there were 432 licensed stallions on Society’s records.  A 
total of 456 coverings were recorded for 2015 resulting in 104 of those stallions 
being used (approx. ¼).  This supports the current popularity of showing stallions 
and proving that many stallions are kept for showing and riding / driving purposes 
and not for breeding.  Mrs Walker hoped that members had all read in their 
magazine that the Stallion Grading Scheme discussed during 2015 came into 
practice in January 2016 and is available for all 2yr & 3yr old colts this year.  The 
full details of this scheme and the application form are available on the FPS 
website under ‘Stallion Listings’.  She hoped that many members will participate 
in this scheme.  It will be available to all colts and licensed stallions from the 

beginning of 2017.  

During February Mrs Walker was involved in setting up a pension scheme so that 
the Fell Pony Society could offer its employees the opportunity to invest in a 
pension. It is now law that everyone in employment earning 10k or more must be 
enrolled into a work based pension. She discussed this with the Society 
accountant and researched several providers on-line before making the decision 
to enrol with NEST (National Employment Savings Trust).  Not quite as enjoyable 
as the breeding records previously mentioned, but nevertheless, something that 

had to be done to keep the Fell Pony Society within the law.  

Mrs Walker said she was sure that everyone was aware that the Society’s Patron, 
H M The Queen, celebrates her 90th birthday later this month.  It was the perfect 
opportunity to organise something special and as she was not coming up to 
Cumbria, Mary Longsdon thought it might be a good idea that we should go to her.  
Mary made a few preliminary enquiries and was given the date of 17th July as a 
date when H M The Queen would be in residence at Windsor Castle and would be 
delighted to see a few Fell ponies.  So early in March, Mary and Mrs Walker 
travelled down to Windsor Castle to meet with Terry Pendry, the Head Stud 
Groom, and discuss the plan.  It has developed into providing a ‘Guard of Honour’ 
for H M The Queen and Prince Philip as they drive down from Windsor Castle to 

attend a staff cricket match and BBQ on a Sunday afternoon.   

This is a very, very special event and will be run with an extremely high level of 
security so if you’ve got a criminal record, do not apply!  The Society will be the 
Queen’s guests staying in her private grounds at Windsor Castle. This event will 
not be available to members of the public and press but we have been given 
special permission to film and produce a DVD and of course we expect you all to 
buy a copy before Christmas 2016.  Mrs Walker has been told that The Queen is as 

excited about this event as we are.  
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The application form is almost complete and will be issued to those who have 
expressed an interest and sent in a SAE during the coming week.  We have set a 
closing date of 30 April because there is so much red tape and security to get 

through before 17th July.  

Finally, Mrs Walker thanked all members of Council for their continued support 
and particularly Katherine, Carol and Elizabeth who make up the office team.  
Team work is what it is all about and members are part of that team, helping out 
at many events throughout the year and sharing your love and commitment to our 

beloved Fell ponies. 

5 Secretary/Treasurer’s Report  

With the 2015 registrations completed we have been able to get the stud book 
edited and printed and it’s available for sale today, along with the 2016 calendar.  
Registrations have increased slightly, and we are still seeing a similar number of 
transfers of ownership. Over 1000 passports were despatched from the office for 
various reasons, during 2015.The number of Society members remains static at a 
little over 970 for 2016 to date and over 50 new members have joined the Society 

so far in 2016.  

Schedules and entry forms for the Stallion Show and Breed Show can be 

downloaded from our website. Paper copies are also available today.    

New EU Regulations relating to the identification of Equines and Minimum 

Operating standards for PIOs came into effect from 1 January 2016. 

The main changes are: 

- New passport layout and security standards, which apply to all new passports 
issued from 2016 and mean that the Society has had to purchase a riveting 

machine to meet these standards.    

- The requirement to issue a duplicate passport for pre 2004 passports which 

have no section IX.  

The regulations very much emphasise that the obligation as regards passports is 
with the keeper who must ensure that the passport is at all times up to date and 

correct, including ownership and food chain status and notification of death.  

With regard to the forthcoming EU referendum members may wish to take into 
consideration that EU legislation states that the mother stud book should be 

based in the EU.  
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The accusations made against Council and the office relating to passport 
legislation at last year’s AGM were totally unfounded. The information provided 
to members is to help comply with the law, and the Society wouldn’t have given 
it if it was incorrect. Mrs Wilkinson reported that she was pleased to see that the 
NPS is advising owners and breeders, in their recently issued year book, the same 
information - and in addition that the maximum penalty for each offence is 

£5000.   

The Horserace Betting Levy Board has issued the 2016 grant. We are very 
grateful for this and in 2016 to receive an additional £1250. This increase is due 
to the CEM testing voucher scheme ceasing as of 31 Dec 2015; the sum allocated 
to the scheme has been distributed to the five societies receiving the lowest 
grant. Council will discuss how this will be used in accordance with the HBLB 

Standard Policies and Conditions later in the year. 

The Society has recently received information from the HBLB of the 
government’s announcement that their aim is to introduce new funding 
arrangements for British racing by April 2017. This could affect how and if the 
grant will be paid in the future. We may know more when Mrs Wilkinson attends a 

meeting held by the HBLB in July.  

The Society has received confirmation from the RBST that The Fell Pony has 
moved to Vulnerable (Cat 3) for 2016. (from At Risk, Cat 4). They also stated that 
currently data from 2 years prior to the Watchlist publication year is used, so 
2016’s list uses 2014’s number of filly foal registrations. Ideally, they would like 
to use the previous year’s data, so this may result in a slightly later publication 
date for the Watchlist in 2017, but they hope this will more accurately reflect the 

status of the breed.  

The Society had made a profit in 2014/15 of £6,482.  

It was good to see Subscriptions have remained steady. Over £1400 was raised 
from sponsorship, thanks to members’ generosity. A reduction of £1000 in 
expenditure was due to a Government subsidy of Employer’s NI for small 
businesses, introduced in April 2014, which has continued for the 2015/16 tax 

year.  

Many of you will be aware of the Fell Pony Breyer model, named for Her Majesty 
the Queen’s Carltonlima Emma. Breyer have very kindly agreed to donate a 
portion of the proceeds from the sales of the model, the first payment has 

already been received (almost £800).  

Finally, thank you to Carol and Elizabeth who complete the office team, to 
Eileen who has been a great support and assistance, and to Council for their 

continued support.    
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